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FIRE DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
 
DATE:  January 30, 2024 
 
TO: District Board Members 
 
FROM: Mike Geary, General Manager  
 
SUBJECT: Appoint District’s Negotiators for the Fire Department Memorandum of 

Understanding (MOU) 
 
BACKGROUND:  The Olympic Valley Public Service District (District) recognizes the International 

Union of Operating Engineers, Stationary Engineers, Local 39 (Union) as the 
negotiating agent for certain personnel employed by the District and has reached 
agreement on certain benefit proposals which are reflected in a Memorandum of 
Understanding (MOU) agreement. The current MOU agreement is effective July 1, 
2021 – June 30, 2024.  

 
DISCUSSION: On January 19th, 2024 the District requested to open the collective bargaining 

agreement. Staff is requesting action to appoint negotiators. Per GOV 54957.6(a) 
prior to a closed session to discuss compensation of paid employees, the 
legislative body of the local agency shall hold an open and public session in 
which it identifies its designated representatives. 
 

ALTERNATIVES: 1. Designate representatives for negotiation of the MOU between the 
District and the International Union of Operating Engineers (IUOE), Stationary 
Engineers, Local 39 representing the Fire Department personnel. 

 
2. Do nothing 

 
RECOMMENDATION:  Designate District Negotiators for the Fire Department MOU. 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  Letter from District to Union 
 
DATE PREPARED:  January 26, 2024 
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PUBLIC SERVICE DISTRICT 

January 19, 2024 
 
IUOE Stationary Engineers, Local 39 
1620 North Market Blvd. 
Sacramento, CA 95834 
 
RE: Request to Open Collective Bargaining Agreement  
  
 
Dear Stacy Giacchino, 
 
In accordance with terms and conditions of the referenced agreement, please 
accept this letter as an official notice of opening in the Collective Bargaining Agreement 
between Olympic Valley Public Service District Fire Department Unit and the International Union 
Of Operating Engineers, Stationary Engineers, Local 39. 
 
Representatives of our District will be pleased to meet with you at mutually agreeable times and 
places. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Mike Geary 
 
 
 
cc:  Kurt Gooding, OVFD Shop Steward; John Rogers, OVFD Shop Steward 

Jessica Grunst, Account Clerk II and Human Resources Specialist; 
 


